
LAS POSAS VALLEY 
TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Gene West, Chair 
Las Posas Basin Watermaster / Fox Canyon Groundwater Management Agency 
800 S. Victoria Ave. 
Ventura, CA 93009 

August 27, 2024 

Re: Committee Consultation Schedule for the Draft Las Posas Valley Basin 5-
Year Groundwater Sustainability Plan (GSP) Evaluation 

Chair West, 

The Las Posas Basin Watermaster Staff (Watermaster Staff) requested Las Posas Valley 
Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) consultation on the Draft Las Posas Valley Basin 5-Year 
Groundwater Sustainability Plan (GSP) Evaluation in a memorandum dated August 26, 2024. 
In that memorandum the Watermaster Staff requested a response from the TAC by October 
7, 2024.  

Following this consultation request the TAC was informed that the Judgment and the recent 
modifications to the Watermaster Rules stemming from Judge Anderle’s September 4, 2024, 
status conference order provide 77 days for committee consultation on the 5-Year GSP 
Evaluation. The TAC understands that the Las Posas Valley Policy Advisory Committee (PAC) 
has notified the Watermaster Board and Staff that the deadline should be November 11, 
2024 and that the PAC intends to adhere to that deadline.  

The TAC understands the schedule constraints faced by Watermaster Staff and will review 
the Draft 5-Year GSP Evaluation as quickly as possible. However, meeting the October 7, 
2024 requested deadline is not feasible. Final TAC comments on the Draft 5-Year GSP 
Evaluation cannot be presented to the Watermaster Board and Staff by October 7th, but the 
TAC will make every effort to produce a complete Recommendation Report prior to 
November 11th.  

Sincerely. 

Chad Taylor, PG, CHG, Chair and Administrator, Las Posas Basin TAC 
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